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Thank you for your letter of 22 October in response to mine of
16 Octaber.

I cannot acgept the comments you make about the adegquacy of the
standard spending assessments (SSAs) for fire authorities and
certainly do not agree that the distribution formula for &ire
not i1deally reflect the relative needs of different fire
authorities. The 53As for fire authorities are as appropriate
any other authorities and the capping package I have proposed
o all egqually.

We have locked in great depth at the S58As for the fire services pwver
the last two years and indeed have considered more alternative
options on thie service than for any other. Douglas Hucd, when Home
secretary, recommended the formula which was adopted and it has
always been clear that 55A8 would be an important ingredient in Ehe
capping criteria. I have @lso already acrepted a sgueeze on the
control total for the other services block to give a larger increase
for the fire service which will have a trelatively genecous increase
over 1990/%]1 budgets.

I do, however, understand that there will be & nsed for particularly
careful presenilation of the peolicy in relation to single service
authorities. At the moment I am at the point of setting out my
provisional dintentions for using my capping powers. The Eime te
address the concerns you raise will be in the spring when
authorities have set their budgets and I make my decisions an the
criteria and on the caps for individual authoritiess. =

1 am copying this letter to the Prime Minister, other EILG
colleagues, Nick Lyell and Sir Robin Butler.
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